Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting April 11, 1977

Eric F. Tenney, Richard O. Schacht, and Emery S. Doane present, Eric F. Tenney presiding.

Fred Roberts spoke to the Selectmen about putting his property in Land Use The Selectmen helped him to fill his application and he submitted it.

Anthony Pashoian clarified his application for Land Use, and his application was filed.

Sherman Sweeney stated his case as it applies to the use of the Antrim Gym. After some discussion Emery Doane moved that the Chairman speak to Mr. Dahlhouse at the Antrim Middle School and try to come to an agreement. Richard Schacht suggested that he accompany Eric to give him support.

Richard Withington submitted his application for land use and conferred with the Selectmen about the property owned by him in Antrim. All the properties were accounted for and his inventory and Land Use applications were filed.

WayneElliott consulted with Eric about his Land Use application. Eric explained what was needed and his application was filed.

Emery Doane mentioned that the flag on the Baptist Church lawn was replaced with the flag donated by Mr. Archie Perkins. He suggested that the Town buy some new Flags.

Merle Aborn met with the Selectmen and reported for the week. Dick Schacht asked Merle if he could make a truck available to Teddy Russell to carry the rubbish he has cleaned up to the dump. Mr. Russell has made a sincere effort to clean up under the Town's current program of Operation Facelift, and the Selectmen feel that the Town can reconize his effort by giving him a little assistance. Merle reported that the loggers are obeying the Town Ordinance on Load Limits very well and that the mud season is just about over. Richard Schacht asked about "Dodge City" and Merle assured him that it would be cleaned up by Memorial Day. (not paved) Charles Gilmore's resignation from the Planning Board was noted and it was agreed that Richard Saville would move up as a full member of the Planning Board.

Ben Pratt and Ralph Proctor of the Board of Adjustment met with the Selectmen. Ralph Proctor submitted his resignation as a full member of the Board because of health problems. He offerred his services as an Alternate member. Moved by Emery Doane, seconded by Richard Schacht that Ralph Proctor be appointed an Alternate member of the Board of Adjustment. Motion was carried. Moved by Emery Doane and seconded by Richard Schacht that Robert Flanders be made a full member of the Board. Motion was carried.

Ben Pratt memtioned that at the Board of Adjustment's annual organizational meeting it was noted that Town Counsel often represented both the Town and the Applicant at some of their hearings, while this has not presented a problem it should be noted and the Selectmen should be aware of a potential problem.

Lee Marshall was nominated as an alternate member of the Planning Board.